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The Horsley Drive and Polding Street, 
Fairfield – Investigation works 
 
October 2023 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darug people of the Cabrogal Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is proposing to 
upgrade the intersection of The 
Horsley Drive and Polding Street, 
Fairfield to ease congestion, improve 
safety and travel times for all road 
users. 

Transport will undertake investigations at the 
intersection of The Horsley Drive and Polding 
Street. 

These investigations will help us to better 
understand and inform further planning and 
design of the project.  

What work are we doing?  
Investigations will take place along The Horsley 
Drive and Polding Street, including surrounding 
roads and adjacent properties. A map showing 
the location is on page 2.  

The investigation work will involve: 

• land surveys  
• utility investigations 
• geotechnical surveys  
• potholing and minor excavation 
• inspecting existing drainage network 

When and where we’ll be working 
We’ll be undertaking these investigations from 
Monday 23 October 2023 to Thursday 29 
February 2024, weather permitting. 

Work will take place across approximately 30 
night shifts during this period.  

Investigation work will be carried out between 
8pm to 5am from Sunday to Friday, up to five 
nights per week. We will not work on Saturdays 
or public holidays. 

Our work may be noisy at times but we will do 
everything we can to minimise its impact, 
including completing the noisier tasks by 
midnight.  

Work will pause during the Christmas shutdown 
period between Saturday 23 December 2023 
and Sunday 7 January 2023. 

What will this mean for you? 
Temporary traffic changes may be required to 
ensure work zones are safe.  

This may include: 

• temporary lane closures  
• reduced 40km/h speed limits near our 

work areas.  
Please keep to reduced speed limits and follow 
the direction of traffic controllers and signs.  

Some work may be noisy at times. We will do 
everything we can to minimise noise where 
possible.  

Access to some properties will be required during 
our work. We will notify these properties prior to 
work starting and discuss access arrangements 
directly with owners as required. 
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Location of work area  
 

 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 
 

 

 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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